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Every Singaporean Household Will Receive 
$300 CDC Vouchers in January 2025
The CDC Vouchers Scheme 2025 (January) is 
part of the enhancements to the Assurance 
Package announced by then Deputy Prime 
Minister and Minister for Finance Lawrence 
Wong at Budget 2024. The package provides 
more immediate support for Singaporean 
households and helps defray daily expenses.

Starting 3 January 2025, you can visit 
go.gov.sg/cdcv to claim the $300 CDC 
vouchers. The process for claiming and 
spending the vouchers remains the same.

The CDC Vouchers Scheme 2025 (January) is 
valid till 31 December 2025.

Steps to redeem:Steps to redeem:

Log in with 
Singpass. Only 
one household 
member needs to 
claim on behalf 
of the household.

Receive your CDC 
Voucher link by SMS 
from “gov.sg”. Forward 
the SMS to share with 
household members.

Select the voucher type and amount you 
want to use. Show the QR code to the 
participating merchant to scan.

Visit  
go.gov.sg/cdcv 
 
Tap on CDC 
Vouchers 2025 
(January). 
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If you do not have a smartphone or Singpass, 
or for further enquiries or assistance, visit 
your nearest Community Centre/Club or 
call the PA Contact Centre at 6225 5322.
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Chinese New Year Greetings
Mr Desmond Lee

Ms Foo Mee Har

Mr Ang Wei Neng Ms Rachel Ong

Mr Patrick Tay

新春快乐，身体健康， 万事如意!

It was heartwarming to join residents of Ayer Rajah-Gek Poh 
in the annual tradition of packing and distributing oranges to 
every household, spreading Lunar New Year joy and blessings. 
Adding to the festive spirit, residents also came together to 
put up beautiful decorations and brought life and colour to the 
community. This meaningful effort, driven by neighbours working 
hand in hand, truly reflects the unity and warmth of the season. 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to this special tradition.

SNAKE YEAR, BIG VIBES!
This past Sunday, just three days 
before Lunar New Year, I had the 
absolute joy of giving out over 
1,000 pairs of mandarin oranges to 
our amazing Nanyang community!   

From little ones to our wise elders, 
and friends from all walks of life 
— the smiles and warmth were 
everything! It’s these small gestures 
that remind us how powerful kindness can be.   

To all Singaporeans — here’s wishing you a happy, blessed, and 
healthy year of the snake! May this year slither in with endless 
prosperity, love, and good vibes!    

祝大家新年快乐、万事如意、  
身体健康！
Ushered in the Chinese Lunar New Year 
first thing this morning with our residents 
and friends in an annual tradition — 
visiting the five temples across our division 
to greet temple leaders and devotees.

This year was extra fun as my 15-year-old 
twin godsons joined me for the first time. 
A few of us who were still relatively awake 
also later headed to Prata by NUS for 
supper/breakfast after the visits! 

I hope you enjoyed your first day of the 
Chinese Lunar New Year with your family 
and friends, and enjoyed the festive treats!  

Great to join my fellow activists and community volunteers over the 
weekend to visit all our residents across all blocks here in our Pioneer 
constituency. This has been our annual tradition since 2021.  It was great 
to welcome many new residents and also catch up with those we met 
during our previous house visits.  This past weekend’s visits conclude our 
fifth Chinese New Year visit to every single unit and household here in 
Pioneer.  It was also special and surreal as we met numerous families and 
residents who thanked our team for successful Meet-the People Session 
appeals.  Together with our hardworking and tireless volunteers, I am glad 
to have been able to serve our residents here in Pioneer, and we wish 
everyone good health, happiness, and prosperity in 2025 and beyond!

Wishing all our family and friends a happy, healthy, 
and successful Chinese New Year! My Boon Lay 
volunteers and I 拜年 to families living along Jurong 
West St 64 this morning. This is our fifth year doing 
visits on 初一 since 2021. Thank you to the team for 
joining me.
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WEST COAST
Thanks to Caring.SG, we have launched CareKakis @ West Coast, a 
peer support group for caregivers of family members with special 
needs. We held a volunteer training session to equip our team with 
the skills to support and uplift fellow caregivers in our community.

If you are passionate about helping others, we welcome you to 
join us as a volunteer! Know a family who could benefit from 
this support? Help us spread the word. For more details or to get 
involved, drop us a message — we would love to hear from you!

Congratulations to our Edusave awardees 
from ITE and Polytechnic and our West 
Coast Study Grant recipients from 
primary school to university! Your 
hard work and dedication are truly 
commendable. As part of the event, 
awardees also attended a CPR and AED 
training session, equipping them with 
valuable life-saving skills. Keep up the 
great work!

From vibrant performances 
to diverse cuisine, music, and 
dance, our recent celebration 
showcased the rich cultural 
heritage of West Coast! A 
huge thank you to our Park RN 
performers and volunteers for 
making this event so special.

Ahead of the Chinese New Year, 
our volunteers partnered with 
South West CDC to collect and 
recycle tons of old clothing, books, 
and newspapers across West 
Coast. We are grateful to everyone 
who contributed! Let us keep up 
the effort for a greener, cleaner 
community.

Divisional Updates

Join CareKakis @ West Coast — A Support Network for Caregivers

Festive Cheer in West Coast — Celebrating Together
When Christmas was just around the corner, our 
community in West Coast was busy spreading 
joy! From festive gatherings to heartwarming 
moments, our recent celebrations brought 
neighbours together in the true spirit of the 
season. A big thank you to all our volunteers and 
participants for making these events so special. 
Your dedication and enthusiasm made this 
celebration one to remember.

West Coast Recycling Drive — Thank You

Celebrating Culture and Community in West Coast

Celebrating Our West Coast Award Winners
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AYER RAJAH-GEK POH

On Chinese New Year’s Eve, we 
joined the community at Pandan 
Gardens Sheng Hong Temple to 
usher in the Year of the Snake. 
Just past midnight, we took part 
in the tradition of placing the 
first joss stick, symbolising a 
fresh start and blessings for the 
year ahead. It was wonderful 
to celebrate with Ayer Rajah 
residents and be among the first 
to wish each other a happy and 
prosperous new year!

As a Member of Parliament, house 
visits are a vital part of my role. 
They help me understand estate 
matters and connect with residents. 
I began my first house visit of 2025 
at Blk 25 Teban Gardens and have 
since visited various blocks across 
Ayer Rajah-Gek Poh. It has been a 
pleasure catching up with residents, 
hearing your thoughts, and sharing 
New Year greetings. Thank you for 
the warm welcome!

In December 2024, we were proud to support 
primary and secondary students through 
Bursary Awards to provide financial assistance 
for a strong start to the school year. We also 
launched our Back to School programme, 
where we celebrated Primary 1 students with 
backpacks, snacks, stationery, and bookmarks 
to inspire confidence on their new journey. We 
wish all students a fantastic year of learning 
and growth! And to those returning to work, may 
2025 bring fresh opportunities and success. Let 
us make it a great year for everyone!

We had a wonderful time 
celebrating Christmas with PPH 
Community Services Centre 
(PPHCSC) and wish to extend 
a heartfelt thank you to the 
dedicated volunteers who made 
this festive gathering so special. 
Your efforts brought warmth 
and joy to the season! We hope 
everyone had a merry Christmas 
and happy holidays filled with love, 
laughter, and cherished moments.

Divisional Updates

Supporting Students for a Great Start to 2025

Welcoming the Year of the Snake at Sheng Hong Temple

Spreading Joy at PPHCSC Community Christmas Event

Connecting with Residents through House Visits
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NANYANG
Divisional Updates

We gathered to celebrate over 400 Nanyang 
volunteers with a heartfelt appreciation lunch 
at the newly completed Japanese Garden Guest 
House. During the event, we also honoured 
Mr Ng Poh Meng, BBM(L), and Mr Joe Chua, 
PBM, for their exceptional contributions.

Volunteers enjoyed a delicious feast, live 
stations, and a stroll through the beautiful 
Sunken Garden. It was a joyful day that left 
everyone even more motivated to continue 
making Nanyang a better place!

As 2024 ended, inflation continued to be 
a challenge for many families. To help, PAP 
Community Foundation (PCF) Nanyang 
distributed $80 Popular Bookstore vouchers 
to 100 students across three PCF Sparkletots 
centres.

The event took place at Jurong Point Popular 
Bookstore, where kids and their parents 
enjoyed priority shopping an hour before the 
store opened. It was heartwarming to see 
children excitedly exploring books and toys.

A big thank you to Popular Bookstore for 
opening early and to the dedicated PCF 
Sparkletots teachers for organising this 
meaningful initiative. Together, we are helping 
build brighter futures for our children!

We celebrated Deepavali early, with over 
500 residents coming together for a vibrant 
evening of festivities! The kids lit up the stage 
with their dances, and everyone enjoyed a 
delicious briyani feast. It was a night filled 
with joy, laughter, and togetherness.

Clutter is a challenge many 
communities face. This morning, 
our dedicated Nanyang 
volunteers stepped up to help 
tackle a cluttered flat at Blk 
902 Jurong West. It was tough 
work, but the effort made it 
a meaningful and fulfilling 
experience for all involved.

Celebrating Our Amazing Nanyang Volunteers

Supporting Families with Popular Bookstore Vouchers

Early Deepavali Celebration in Nanyang

Tackling Clutter in Nanyang
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TELOK BLANGAH
Have you spotted the stunning Giant 
Kuehs along Telok Blangah St 32? Each 
unique kueh is inspired by and named 
after our communities — Depot, Dover, 
Pasir Panjang, and Telok Blangah!

Part of the Chingay 2025 themed “Joy”, 
these installations celebrate our local 
food culture. Thanks to the Telok Blangah 
Arts Club, Patrick, and artists Casey 
Chen and Esther Ng, these kuehs came to 
life through collaboration with residents.

Catch them at the F1 Pit during Chingay 
2025, and don’t worry — they will return 
to Telok Blangah by mid-February for 
everyone to enjoy up close!

We are excited to announce the launch of the Dog Playground at 
Blk 87 Telok Blangah Heights! The playground provides a dedicated 
space for our furry friends and their owners to enjoy fun, exercise, 
and quality time together.

This project was made possible with the support of the Housing 
Development Board and West Coast Town Council. Thank you for 
helping bring this long-awaited request to life. A special thank you 
to Organising Chair Jiann Hwa, Telok Blangah Parcview Chair Calvin 
Tang, Blangah Square Chair Mr Mohideen, and all volunteers who 
made this happen.

We hope you and your pets come down to explore the space and 
share your photos with us!

It was a joy to celebrate with our 
Edusave Award 2025 recipients, along 
with their parents and grandparents, at 
this special bonus session. Some families 
could not attend the main ceremony, so 
we were happy to create this moment 
to honour their achievements. How each 
of you cheered on one another was 
truly touching. Your kindness made this 
intimate gathering unforgettable! 

Divisional Updates

At the Joy of Reading event, each child 
received a Joy of Reading toolkit from PCF 
Sparkletots! This initiative encourages our 
children to explore different perspectives 
and cultures. It nurtures their growth 
into compassionate and understanding 
individuals. We are committed to creating 
a strong reading culture in our community, 
as every book helps our young ones stay 
curious, adaptable, and open to new 
experiences.

Giant Kuehs Celebrating Community and Creativity

New Dog Playground at Blk 87 Telok Blangah Heights

Celebrating Edusave Award 2025 Recipients

Encouraging the Joy of Reading with PCF Sparkletots
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Town Improvements
AYER RAJAH-GEK POH

Blk 412 Pandan Gardens — Construction of new playground

Blk 210 Boon Lay Ave — 
Seat replacement

Blk 961 Jurong West St 92 — Replacement of service road footpath

Blk 218C Boon Lay 
Ave — Walkway 
replacement

BOON LAY

NANYANG

BEFORE

BEFORE

BEFORE BEFORE
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Blk 612 Clementi West St 1 — Repair of broken seat

Blk 663B Jurong West St 66 — Construction of 
discharge sump to prevent flooding

Blk 90A Telok Blangah St 31 — Construction of 
interlocking tiles at service road

BEFORE

BEFORE BEFORE

PIONEER TELOK BLANGAH

WEST COAST
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BOON LAY
Divisional Updates

Our 18th session of Project 
200=100/100=50 took place over the 
weekend, where families in Boon Lay 
shopped for household essentials and 
groceries at half price. Since 2021, this 
initiative has been possible thanks to the 
strong partnership between Heartwarmers, 
Sheng Siong, Boon Lay volunteers, and 
Thye Hua Kwan Volunteer Centre.

It was a pleasure 
celebrating the 
achievements of our 
students at the Boon Lay 
Edusave Ceremony and 
Open House alongside 
their families.

We distributed fruits, vegetables, festive snacks, 
household items, and more to families around 
Boon Lay Dr. A big thank you to the dedicated 
volunteers and well-wishers, including Daniel 
and the Fridge Restock Community SG, Mr Shawn 
Chia, Sian Chay Medical Institution, Queens 
Charity, Willing Hearts, and many others, for 
their continued support in organising monthly 
and weekly distributions. Your partnership over 
the years has made a real difference in our 
community!

We had a fantastic time celebrating with our 
Boon Lay seniors again this year. The event 
was filled with song, dance, games, and so 
much more! Thank you to Celvin, Mr Koo, and 
the entire team of volunteers and performers 
for organising such a memorable event.

We are thrilled to announce the opening of our Giving 
Garden at Blk 191 Boon Lay Dr, where vegetables, 
herbs, and fruits are being grown with love! We are also 
composting food waste to nourish the soil and create a 
sustainable, eco-friendly space. We truly appreciate our 
dedicated community gardeners for their hard work and 
passion in bringing this project to life.

Project 200=100/100=50 in Boon Lay

Celebrating Student Achievements at Boon Lay Edusave Ceremony

Festive Drive for Boon Lay Families

Annual Dinner with Boon Lay Seniors

Opening of Our Giving Garden at Boon Lay
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PIONEER
We had a wonderful final weekend before the Chinese 
New Year, filled with family, friends, food, and fun. I had 
the pleasure of visiting residents across the Pioneer 
constituency, and our annual Chinese New Year house 
visits concluded with a mass lohei at The Centris, 
organised by our Pioneer Zone 2 Residents’ Network. 
It was great catching up with old and new friends, and 
I enjoyed many meaningful conversations. Wishing 
everyone a blessed, bountiful, and healthy year ahead!

We spent the cool December of 2024 celebrating 
Christmas at Frontier Community Club with our Pioneer 
residents. We enjoyed food, fellowship, and fantastic 
open mic performances. The nachos, pancakes, churros, 
and slushies were exceptional! I hope everyone had a 
joyous and blessed holiday season! 

We spent a joyful evening with residents and friends of 
our Pioneer community, celebrating Deepavali with fun, 
fellowship, and lively entertainment. The enthusiastic 
audience participation brought so much cheer to our 
Pioneer constituency. Hoping everyone had a bright and 
blessed Deepavali!

We held two sessions of the Edusave Awards 
presentation to recognise and congratulate 
our Polytechnic and ITE students for their hard 
work and excellence over the past year. It was 
great catching up with many of them. We are 
also grateful to our community volunteers and 
constituency office staff for seamlessly planning 
and organising the events.

We had a wonderful time bringing joy and blessings 
to our Pioneer community at Frontier Community Club 
through our annual Gift of Love collaboration with 
New Creation Church. Thye Hua Kwan Moral Charities 
and SG Cares Teams joined with their heartwarming 
performances and entertainment as well! May your new 
year be filled with peace, health, favour, and success.

Divisional Updates

Christmas Cheer in Pioneer

Chinese New Year Celebrations in Pioneer

Deepavali Celebrations in Pioneer

Celebrating Our Polytechnic and ITE Achievers

Gift of Love in Pioneer
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#FoodiesUnite

Food PicksThe Best 
in West Coast Town

If you are a fan of soups and looking to indulge in something both delicious and 
nutritious, look no further than Hong Kong Yummy Soup, a beloved hawker stall known 
for its traditional herbal soups that are as good for the body as they are for the soul.

Awarded the prestigious Michelin Bib Gourmand in both 2018 and 2019, this humble stall 
has become a go-to destination for those seeking wholesome meals made from carefully 
selected ingredients, each chosen for its unique nutritional and health benefits. The menu 
boasts a range of soups, but the ones featuring signature ingredients truly stand out.

Although the line can stretch during peak hours, we recommend arriving early to beat the 
rush and savor a bowl of these nourishing delights. Trust us, it is worth the wait!

Look no further if you’re looking for a hearty meal. A Rashid Khan Indian Food is a hidden 
gem in Singapore known for serving one of the best Sup Kambing in the city. Its menu is 
packed with their best Indian dishes, including Roti John and their unique take on Indian Mee 
Siam, a dish you can elevate by adding tender mutton for an extra layer of richness. 

But the true star of the menu is their Sup Kambing. This dish stands out with its bold, 
aromatic spices that strike the perfect balance between light and spicy. It is a warm, 
comforting broth that leaves a lasting impression on your taste buds.

Make sure to give A Rashid Khan’s dishes a try because it’s gonna be worth the trip!

Looking for a meal that never disappoints? Indian Rojak is the perfect 
choice for lunch, dinner, or any gathering. It’s the kind of dish that 
brings people together and leaves everyone satisfied.

For over 30 years, Habib’s Rojak has been serving up mouthwatering 
Indian Rojak, now run by the second-generation owner. This iconic 
stall not only boasts an interesting history but also offers a variety 
of flavourful options that will leave you spoilt for choice. But let’s be 
honest, the real star of the show is the rojak gravy. It’s the MVP that 
ties everything together, adding that unforgettable punch of flavor.

Don’t just take our word for it, Google reviewers rave about it, calling it 
one of the best Indian Rojaks around. 10/10 would recommend!

No meal is truly complete without a satisfying dessert, and if you’re craving something 
refreshing and indulgent, Serangoon Soya Bean is the place to be. Located at Stall 36, 
this spot is known for its authentic soya bean drinks and silky smooth beancurd that’s 
sure to hit the spot, whether you prefer it hot or cold.

It offers a wide variety of drink options and beancurd toppings, including red bean, 
glutinous rice balls, and pearls, among many others. Looking for something different? 
They’ve also got grass jelly and a host of other drink choices to explore.

Next time you’re in the mood for an easy and satisfying dessert, make sure to stop by 
and treat yourself to one of their signature offerings!

Craving Something Healthy and Heartwarming? 
Satisfy It with Hong Kong Yummy Soup!

A Rashid Khan: Serving Up Some of the Best Sup Kambing in Singapore

Habib’s Rojak: Your Ultimate Indian Rojak Fix

What’s a Great Meal Without a Perfect Dessert? 
Try Serangoon Soya Bean’s Authentic Delights!

1
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2

4

12

TOWN NEWS  |  West Coast Town Council TOWN NEWS  |  West Coast Town Council



At Teban Gardens Market, where vendors’ chatter and the 
aroma of fresh produce fill the air, Ms Tara Tan carries on her 
family’s legacy of hard work, generosity, and community spirit. 
You must have seen her on social media recently as well! 

For Ms Tara, the market is more than just a place of business — 
it is home. Having taken over the stall from her mother during 
the COVID-19 pandemic in 2020, she now carries on the 
traditions of her family and the close-knit relationships that 
define the market culture. 

In an ever-modernising Singapore, Ms Tara and her fellow 
vendors work tirelessly to preserve the cherished kampung 
spirit. The market is a living testament to the values of unity and 
kindness, where stall owners share breakfast, exchange festive 
gifts, and lend a helping hand whenever needed. For Ms Tara, 
this sense of belonging is deeply personal. “The ladies around 
my stall are all my ‘Ibu’ — they have seen me grow from a child 
to who I am today.”

Ms Tara recalls her childhood days spent helping her mother at 
the stall. Even then, she was motivated by the business. “I love 
money,” she laughs. “And in the market, I get to see cash — it 
drives me to work harder and eventually take over the shop.” But 
for her, it is about more than just earnings. She keeps her prices 
low, knowing that many elderly residents cook for themselves 
and need smaller portions. “I sell taugeh (bean sprouts) at just 
20 cents so they don’t have to buy in bulk and waste food.”

Her generosity extends beyond pricing. “I don’t always weigh 
my items for the smaller quantities. I give a little extra because 
one day, when I grow old, I want to be treated the same way I 
treat others now.” It is this philosophy that endears her to so 
many and keeps customers returning. They know they are not 
just buying food but experiencing kindness in its purest form.

Hearts of West Coast

Office concept
Kampung Spirit

at Teban Gardens Market,
while keeping the

Despite the changing times, Ms Tara and her fellow vendors 
are determined to keep the market culture alive. “It’s like 
running an office,” she explains, “but in a market, we are all 
different departments helping one another. If a customer 
needs ingredients for Curry Mee, I send them to the chicken 
and dry items shop.”

With younger generations taking over family businesses, there 
is hope that this way of life will persist. “We don’t know if such 
markets will exist in 10 or 15 years,” Ms Tara reflects, “but we 
will do everything we can to keep this tradition alive, because 
one day, we will want others to do the same for us.”

For now, the Teban Gardens Market remains a thriving hub of 
culture, warmth, and unwavering community spirit — where 
business is built on friendship, and every transaction carries a 
touch of heartfelt generosity.
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Compliments

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I was at the Nanyang Branch of the town council office this morning to close my account as I am selling 
my flat. I was served by Ms Elaine Loh. Initially, she asked me to go to the House Development Board 
(HDB) portal and told me she could not help to close my account. However, I was very unsure of the 
procedures to follow before my appointment at HDB. Thus, with my phone, she guided me through the 
process and did the necessary printing before handing me the endorsed letter. She did all this while also 
serving other walk-in residents there to pay their conservancy charges calmly and courteously. She even 
went further to help me with other applications. It was a very heartwarming experience for me to be 
served by such a pleasant and kind officer. My warmest compliments and gratitude to her. 

Meanwhile, on 28 October 2024, there was a water supply issue at Blk 920 Jurong West St 92. Tee Yu Kuen, 
holding many pails going from floor to floor and to different units, asked if anyone needed extra water. He 
and his team would then use trolleys to bring them water. He was around till very late, and he patiently went 
around to explain the problem. Again, another wonderful and kind staff. Thank you everyone!

Last but not least, Julie at the office was very courteous with my enquiries and provided very helpful 
information. Grateful to her as well.

Thank you and best regards, 

Girlie

To: SFAA Elaine/ SFAA Julie/ SPO Yu Kuen

Thank you, Mdm Wong, for your outstanding service. 
You are a blessing! This morning, my phone wasn’t 
working, but with your help, it worked.

To: CSO Wong Gee Lan

Hi Sir,

I would like to express my sincere appreciation to 
Ms Canndy for her fast and efficient response to my  
feedback on 7 November 2024 regarding the unattended 
chair and rubbish between the staircase of the second 
and third floor of Blk 54 Teban Gardens Rd.

The service was great and fast. Thank you. 

Yours sincerely,

Sukaime Nasan

To: PO Canndy Chong

Words of Encouragement 
from Our Residents! 
Words of Encouragement 
from Our Residents! 

“Thank you for being willing to 
listen to residents’ feedback. I hope 
more can be done (like having 
some covers) to reduce the noise 
level so residents can rest better 
while kids can have their playing 
space at the same time.​”

“My family and I 
would like to thank 
you again, for the 
safe, unique and one 
and only Nanyang 
estate, our home.​”

“I think the Nanyang 
estate is well developed 
so far. I love the unique 
lift interior design, 
colourful blocks, shelters 
everywhere, and the 
safe and conducive 
environment.”
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In our 2025 Wall Calendar, 
Minister Desmond Lee’s Chinese name

was typed incorrectly.
 It should be   李智陞先生.

We sincerely apologise for this error.
Thank you.

CORRECTION NOTICE

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

ADVISER

Mr Patrick Tay Teck Guan, BBM
Chairman,  
West Coast Town Council,
MP for Pioneer SMC

CHAIRMAN/EDITOR

Mr Tang Yee Kit Samuel, BBM

VICE-CHAIRPERSON/ 
DEPUTY EDITOR

Mr Thiruprakassh  
s/o Suppiah, PBM

Ms Lee Nai Yi Valerie, PBM

ASSOCIATE EDITORS

Ms Quek Mei Mei Elaine, PBM	
Ms Chua Poh Leng Christina
Ms Justina Lim Yee Pei, PBM
Mr Tan Kok Leong Jason
Mr Tang Jia Fai Calvin
Mr Ho Kok Leong Nigel
Mr Kor Chun Heng
Mr Teo Seow Kiat Vincent, PBM
Ms Sarjit Kaur
Mr Kuek Chiew Peng, BBM(L)

SECRETARY

Ms Jaye Shi

Here are the 
winners of 

the last quiz!
1.	 Chia Chik Pai
2.	 Del Castillo Rodney 

Banquil
3.	 Gan Lee Pey
4.	 Hong Seow Chin
5.	 Lachemee D/O Odayara 

Thevar
6.	 Ng Kian Yue
7.	 Nor Ariq Bin Norizal
8.	 Nur Shirin Binte Zainollah
9.	 Pek Boon Hua
10.	Priyanshi Saha

(Winners have been notified 
by post) 

Follow us on Social Media

@westcoasttc

West Coast Town Council @westcoasttowncouncil

How many parts are there 
in our “Unluckiest Day” 
social media series?
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(Void Deck),

*MP is present on the 1st Thursday of the month


